
FRC Advisory Council Meeting Minutes  

Monday, January 27, 2020  

 

The Central City Elementary School Family Resource Advisory Council met on Monday, 

January 27, 2020, for the regular meeting. Members present: Marilyn Woodruff, Joe Glenn 

Mitchell, Kevin Reed, and Janet Higgs.  

 

Kevin Reed called the meeting to order. Kevin Reed made a motion to approve the minutes 

from the last meeting held on November 25, 2019. Motion was seconded by Joe Glenn Mitchell. 

Motion was approved.  

 

Mrs. Woodruff welcomed new Advisory Council member Terri Keith. Mrs. Keith is the Family 

Advocate for the Central City Elementary School Audubon Head Start Program.    

 

The FRC MUNIS Budget was discussed and it was reported the new grant with components is 

due March 1, 2019. Ms. Woodruff plans to present the grant to the CCES SBDM in February.  

The state would like for all grant money to be spent by April 30, 2020.  Joe Glenn Mitchell made 

a motion to approve the budget and Kevin Reed seconded.  Motion was approved.   

 

Mrs. Woodruff gave a report on Christmas.  One hundred eight (108) students at CCES were 

provided Christmas through the FRC through Shop With a Cop program, individuals, and local 

churches.  Green River Chapel took care of 35 students. Temple Baptist Church provided food 

baskets.  First Baptist Church took care of several children.  Mercer Baptist Church made a 

$1,200 donation.  Paul Rager donated $1,600 to each elementary FRC center in the district.   

 

Information was shared about Kentucky Strengthening Families - Strengthening the Frame 

Across the Developmental Arc. 

 

Discussed recent and upcoming events: 

• 100th Day of School – Wednesday, January 29, 2020 

• FRYSC Regional Meeting on Tuesday, January 28, 2020 

• SOAR Ready for Kindergarten – Tuesday, January 28, 2020 

• School Smiles – Monday, January 13, 2020 (Saw 16 students – 4 was for cleaning, the 

rest was for more extensive work. 

• Reality Store – North Middle – Friday, February 21, 2020 

• Multi-Cultural Fair – Friday, February 21, 2020 

 

Mrs. Higgs reported on the recently established Education Coalition: 

• Job Corp Opportunities 

• Find 46 

• Mental Health Counseling  

 

Joe Glenn Mitchell made a motion to adjourn and Kevin Reed seconded the motion. Meeting 

was adjourned.  


